COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION



DATE:		June 17, 2016

TO:		Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors
		
FROM:		Chris Abele, County Executive

SUBJECT: 	A resolution expanding the Task Force charged with developing a long-term plan for the Mitchell Park Conservatory or “Domes” and authorizing the use of planning funds by the Task Force.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The attached resolution expands the Task Force created on March 27 by the County Board’s File No. 16-200 to strengthen efforts to develop an inclusive and sustainable plan for Mitchell Park Conservatory, an important and much-loved Milwaukee County asset.  It also authorizes the use of planning funds by the Task Force, subject to a budget submitted to the County Board.

In its resolution the County Board called for a Task Force that was “representative of the diversity of Milwaukee County,” and I heartily endorse this desire and wish to expand it with this resolution.  I am calling for the Board’s Task Force to include as many as 20 members, jointly named by the Chairman of the County Board and me, to include the major constituencies vitally concerned the future of this landmark:  horticultural and botanical interests, neighborhood groups, civic organizations, historical interests, the philanthropic community, as well as citizens at large.  Among the groups who are committed to working with Milwaukee County on this important effort are:  the African American Chamber of Commerce, the Clarke Square Neighborhood Initiative, the Greater Milwaukee Foundation, Journey House, Milwaukee Historic Preservation Commission, Milwaukee Public Schools, Newaukee, Forest County Potawatomi, Rotary Club of Milwaukee, UW-Extension, and Visit Milwaukee, who would join with the Friends of the Domes, the Parks Advisory Commission and the County Supervisors and County staff included in the Board’s original membership.  This expansion would insure a robust and representative group to engage across the entire community and to oversee a forward-looking and inclusive planning process.

The long-term future of the Mitchell Park Conservatory is important to our community, and I’d like to work with you in planning for that future.  This resolution is meant to create an even stronger Task Force to guide this important effort.  

I appreciate your consideration of this resolution. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me or my staff with any questions on this important subject.
